Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2017 

In attendance were: Helen Hyatt; Joe Fioccola, Guillo Rodriguez, Keith McDade, Laura Collins, Blake Esselstyn, Linda Giltz, John Ridout

Staff: Todd Okolichany, Stacy Merten

SOM: Roger Weber via GTM phone

Todd reviewed the presentation given at the Public Workshop touching on the highlights of the Plan.  He explained that based on feedback that had already been received since the draft had been posted for public review on June 6th that some changes had already been discussed with the project consultants such as simplification of the hierarchy.
The Advisory Committee had the following comments about the plan:
· The Document is not very user or mobile friendly in its current format
· The outcomes are either too narrow or too broad

· There has been little analysis or critical thinking about the strategies

· Idealistic elements are given equal weight with more practical approaches

· Conflict in strategies needs to be addressed, acknowledged and explained

· Document is daunting and strategies should be paired down and prioritized

· Strategies should be more specific measurable, actionable and realistic

· The Public Art Commission does not want a priority placed on expansion of the Urban Trail

· An Executive Summary is needed

· The Big Ideas should not be numbered

· The Introduction is too long

· Small scale infill development needs to be addressed

Todd explained that the final document would utilize the flipping book software, which should resolve the concern over the usability of the current format.  He also explained that staff had already discussed consolidation and prioritization of the strategies and that once the document is finalized that the city would create a dashboard to track progress on the top strategies and that this would be reviewed periodically and updated as progress is made.  He explained that the current thought was to eliminate the Principles from within the Themes section and provide a more narrative description of the themes and rename the “Big Ideas as the “Guiding Principles” 
There was also a concern expressed about the timing of the final release of the Plan with consideration by City Council scheduled at the end of the election cycle.  Most Committee members felt that the document should not be brought to City Council until after the election.

It was decided that staff would work on a first pass at consolidating and prioritizing the strategies and then convene a work session with the Advisory Committee to finalize the prioritization.  Advisory Team members were encouraged to consult with their boards as necessary in advance of the work session, which would be tentatively scheduled for late August.

